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October 29, 2019  
 
Ryan Barry  
Executive Director 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
info@NIRB.ca  
 
Dear Mr. Barry,  
 
Please find attached to this covering letter, submissions from individuals working at the Mary River 
Project. Baffinland wanted to ensure that those working at Mary River had the opportunity to share 
their thoughts on the Phase 2 Proposal with the Nunavut Impact Review Board.  
 
Baffinland informed employees that should they wish to provide feedback on the Phase 2 Proposal they 
should do so. Employees were informed that their submissions would be shared with the Board by the 
Company.  
 
Baffinland will be submitting each and every submission that has been received to ensure that our 
employees are given the opportunity to engage in the environmental assessment process. The Company 
expects to be making further submissions of this nature until the public record for the Phase 2 review 
process is closed.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Megan Lord- Hoyle 
Vice President, Sustainable Development  
Baffinland Iron Mines  
 
Encl. 
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